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tireless efforts to better the lives of those 
touched by AIDS were widely successful. 

Father D’Agostino believed that every indi-
vidual had a right to an education. He suc-
cessfully sued the Kenyan Government, forc-
ing them to repeal a law banning HIV positive 
children from public schools. 

Under Father D’Agostino’s leadership, 
Nyumbani became the first place in Africa to 
import hugely discounted AIDS drugs. It also 
has the most advanced blood diagnostic lab-
oratory in Kenya. 

Father D’Agostino was truly a hero and a 
pioneer in the fight against the scourge of 
AIDS. He believed that every HIV positive and 
AIDS inflicted child and family, no matter how 
poor or meager their existence, deserved the 
chance to live a better life. He was a model 
for those who wish to dedicate themselves to 
improving the lives of others. I admire his work 
and commitment in serving children 
marginalized by society. He will be missed. 

f 

CONGRATULATING LAUREN 
MCKEAN 

HON. MICHAEL C. BURGESS 
OF TEXAS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, December 6, 2006 

Mr. BURGESS. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
congratulate Lauren McKean for earning a 
spot on the Texas Girls Coaches Association’s 
All-State Volleyball Team. This honor is 
awarded to top female athletes for their supe-
rior performance on the court. 

The Texas Girls Coaches Association is the 
largest group of girls’ athletic coaches in the 
nation, and serves the coaches and adminis-
trators at every level of education. The elite 
All-State Volleyball Team is selected by a 
committee panel of coaches and administra-
tors, and is comprised of the most competitive 
female athletes in the state. 

As a senior at Frisco Centennial High 
School in the 26th District of Texas, Lauren 
manages to give her absolute best efforts 
when the team requires it most. Ms. McKean 
led the Lady Titans to the Class 4A Regional 
finals for the first time in school history. 

I extend my most sincere congratulations to 
Lauren McKean and I wish her the best of 
luck in her academic and athletic career. 
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IN REMEMBRANCE OF CHARLES J. 
GERMANA 

HON. DENNIS J. KUCINICH 
OF OHIO 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, December 6, 2006 

Mr. KUCINICH. Mr. Speaker, I rise today in 
memory and recognition of Charles J. 
Germana whose personal service to the great-
er Cleveland Community and the United 
States alike are a shining example of the all- 
American spirit. Charles’ life is marked by his 
dedication to his country, community, and his 
family. 

Charles valiantly defended freedom in World 
War II in the United States Navy. He trans-

formed his courage and core values to civilian 
life when he actively led his community by 
founding the Seven Hill Democratic Club. 
Charles continued his leadership by proudly 
being elected as the Mayor of Seven Hills 
from 1967 to 1973. His public service career 
did not end there as he went on to selflessly 
serve as the Council President in Seven Hills. 

Throughout his long and distinguished life, 
Charles did not only serve his community in 
elected positions. He was also a devoted and 
enthusiastic Boy Scout for 50 years. His 
strong leadership skills were cultivated heavily 
throughout a lifetime of volunteering and 
brotherhood in the Boy Scouts of America. 
Charles was also a very spiritual man, show-
ing his faith as an active member of the Col-
umbine Catholic Church. 

Family was very important to Charles. His 
legacy continues through his wife, Mae; three 
children, Chuck, Joe, and Janet; and the 
memory of his daughter Emily; eleven grand-
children; and seven greatgrandchildren. 
Charles’ love and concern for his family re-
flected in his hard work and Four Star Insur-
ance Agency, which he founded in 1954, still 
remains in the control of his family. Charles 
Germana’s love of his family and his dedica-
tion to public service continue on as his son 
Chuck carries the family torch of public service 
as the President of Parma City Council. 
Charles nurtured these values of leadership, 
service, brotherhood, and giving in all of his 
family—making him truly an honorable states-
man and father. 

Mr. Speaker and Colleagues, I am honored 
to ask you to join me in recognition of Charles 
J. Germana as a loving community leader, 
member, and pillar. Charles’ unwavering com-
mitment to his family, church, and community 
is a great example of how one man can in 
deep faith dedicate his life to helping others. 

f 

RECOGNIZING ROBERT ‘‘JASON’’ 
SCHOWENGERDT 

HON. SAM GRAVES 
OF MISSOURI 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, December 6, 2006 

Mr. GRAVES. Mr. Speaker, I proudly pause 
to recognize Robert ‘‘Jason’’ Schowengerdt, a 
very special young man who has exemplified 
the finest qualities of citizenship and leader-
ship by taking an active part in the Boy Scouts 
of America, Troop 357, and in earning the 
most prestigious award of Eagle Scout. 

Jason has been very active with his troop, 
participating in many scout activities. Over the 
many years Jason has been involved with 
scouting, he has not only earned numerous 
merit badges, but also the respect of his fam-
ily, peers, and community. Jason holds the 
rank of fire builder as a Hardway Warrior in 
the Tribe of Mic-O-Say. While achieving this 
rank, Jason has served the Maple Woods 
Community College community where he is 
still attending classes. 

Mr. Speaker, I proudly ask you to join me in 
commending Jason Schowengerdt for his ac-
complishments with the Boy Scouts of Amer-
ica and for his efforts put forth in achieving the 
highest distinction of Eagle Scout. I am hon-

ored to represent Jason in the United States 
House of Representatives. 
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TRIBUTE TO MR. CURTIS PARHAM 
REDDING 

HON. SANFORD D. BISHOP, JR. 
OF GEORGIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Wednesday, December 6, 2006 

Mr. BISHOP of Georgia. Mr. Speaker, I rise 
today to honor a great man who has tirelessly 
dedicated his life to bettering his community. 
At the age of 74, Mr. Curtis Parham Redding, 
also known as C.P., is retiring as a Quitman 
County, Georgia Commissioner. He has 
served his community faithfully while blazing 
new trails for those who would follow him. 

C.P. was born in Quitman County to proud 
parents, Curtis Lowe and Ora Inez Green 
Redding. As the eldest of three children, he 
quickly learned about dedication to family, 
service to nation, and responsibility. Quitman 
County is located on the banks of Lake Walter 
F. George in rural Southwest Georgia. The 
citizens of Quitman County are known for their 
strong work ethic and sense of self sufficiency 
and regional pride, and C.P. was no excep-
tion. With the exception of a few years, C.P. 
lived his entire life in Quitman County and was 
raised to love and respect his hometown. After 
graduating from Georgetown High School, 
C.P. recognized his love for politics and most 
importantly people. Realizing the town lacked 
social services, educational services, and 
basic services any citizenry would require, he 
began working hard to become a Quitman 
County Commissioner in 1975. During his first 
tenure as a Commissioner, he served for two 
years. Recognizing the need for involvement 
and higher basic educational standards for the 
County, he was then appointed to the Quitman 
County School Board where he served until 
1994. C.P. was again elected to the Quitman 
County Commission and took office on Janu-
ary 1, 1996 and during this tenure, Quitman 
County achieved each of the goals C.P. estab-
lished. 

Although C.P. has decided to retire, his vi-
sion for Quitman County has not ended. C.P. 
has always believed that for small counties to 
flourish, it would be through organized coali-
tions. To this end, he has become active in 
creating and serving on Boards such as: Four 
County Economic Development Authority 
(Past Chairman), Southwest Georgia Chamber 
of Commerce (Past Chairman), and Southwest 
Georgia Housing Development Board just to 
name a few. He and his wife of fifty-five years, 
Annie Ruth Holmes who is the retired Director 
of the Quitman County Department of Family 
and Children’s services, selflessly continue to 
devote their services to the advancement of 
Quitman County. 

As an enduring testament of his dedication 
to his community and fortitude as a public 
servant, bids are currently being taken for the 
construction of a building to house the 
Quitman County Health Services since they 
have outgrown their present facility. Serving 
the needs of his community remains para-
mount to C.P. Redding. 

Today, we thank and honor Mr. Curtis 
Parham Redding for his dedication and life-
long commitment to the welfare of others and 
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his community. His lifetime of altruistic service 
has made him a legend in Southwest Georgia 
and an inspirational figure for us all. 

f 

CONGRATULATING KELSEY OWENS 

HON. MICHAEL C. BURGESS 
OF TEXAS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, December 6, 2006 

Mr. BURGESS. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
congratulate Kelsey Owens for earning a spot 
on the Texas Girls Coaches Association’s All- 
State Volleyball Team. This honor is awarded 
to top female athletes for their superior per-
formance on the court. 

The Texas Girls Coaches Association is the 
largest group of girls’ athletic coaches in the 
nation, and serves the coaches and adminis-
trators at every level of education. The elite 
All-State Volleyball Team is selected by a 
committee panel of coaches and administra-
tors, and is comprised of the most competitive 
female athletes in the state. 

As a senior at The Colony High School in 
the 26th District of Texas, Kelsey manages to 
give her absolute best efforts when the team 
requires it most. Ms. Owens has also been 
named the MVP and Captain of her Lady Cou-
gars team. 

I extend my most sincere congratulations to 
Kelsey Owens and I wish her the best of luck 
in her academic and athletic career. 

f 

RECOGNIZING THE CHATTY HATTY 
RED HAT LADIES OF RAINBOW 
SPRINGS, FLORIDA 

HON. GINNY BROWN-WAITE 
OF FLORIDA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, December 6, 2006 

Ms. GINNY BROWN-WAITE of Florida. Mr. 
Speaker, I rise to honor a group of women 
from Rainbow Springs, Florida who have gone 
above and beyond the call of duty in their ef-
forts to help the soldiers serving in Iraq. The 
Chatty Hatty Red Hat Ladies of Rainbow 
Springs have adopted soldiers serving in Iraq, 
sending them care packages each and every 
month. The Ladies deserve recognition for 
their efforts. 

Earlier this year, the Red Hat Ladies con-
tacted my office to find soldiers from the 5th 
District currently deployed in Iraq. The Ladies 
were looking to adopt a couple of soldiers 
from the district and to send them packages 
filled with necessities and goodies. These 
women wanted to let our troops know their 
friends back home support their service in the 
Global War on terror. 

As you might imagine, those first few sol-
diers grew to nearly 30 soldiers that the La-
dies eventually adopted. Each month they put 
together three large care packages for the 
troops, and once a quarter they send over a 
special box of movies so that the soldiers can 
have a ‘‘movie night,’’ complete with packages 
of popcorn. 

To help celebrate Christmas, the Ladies and 
their friends took up collections and donations 

to ship the troops a Christmas tree with all the 
trimmings, as well as individual stockings 
stuffed with gifts. This way the soldiers can 
enjoy Christmas, even though they are still 
serving in Iraq and missing their friends, fam-
ily, and loved ones. 

Mr. Speaker, volunteer groups like the Chat-
ty Hatty Red Hat Ladies of Rainbow Springs 
are just one of the thousands of dedicated or-
ganizations throughout the Nation who support 
our troops overseas. Millions of Americans 
have donated their time and their money to 
ensure that our troops know the folks back 
home support their mission and hope they re-
turn home safely. The Red Hat Ladies are to 
be commended for starting this adopt-a-soldier 
program and for helping to brighten their days 
of service. 

f 

DEMOCRATIC PACIFIC UNION 
SPONSORS INTERNATIONAL SYM-
POSIUM ON DEMOCRACY AND 
CONGRESS 

HON. JIM COSTA 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, December 6, 2006 

Mr. COSTA. Mr. Speaker, this December 8– 
10, an international symposium on democracy 
and congress will be held in Taipei, Taiwan. 
The symposium is sponsored by the Demo-
cratic Pacific Union (DPU), a non-govern-
mental organization founded in 2005 in Taipei 
for the purpose of fostering better relations 
among members of parliaments from countries 
around the Pacific Rim. 

This year’s symposium will feature speakers 
from a number of countries, including Canada, 
Australia, New Zealand, Japan, the United 
States and Taiwan. Taiwan Vice President An-
nette Lu, the driving force behind this year’s 
symposium, is to be commended for putting 
this conference together. 

I support and endorse the symposium’s 
goal: It is time for everyone in the international 
community to respect one another, to abide by 
international norms, and to respect the com-
mon values, namely, democracy, peace and 
prosperity. 

I hope my colleagues will find the time to 
participate in this important symposium on de-
mocracy and congress. 

f 

TRIBUTE TO WILLIAM BLOCK 

HON. JAMES L. OBERSTAR 
OF MINNESOTA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, December 6, 2006 

Mr. OBERSTAR. Mr. Speaker, I rise today 
to pay tribute to William (Bill) Block of Morri-
son County, Minnesota, who recently retired 
after serving 24 years as a Morrison County 
Commissioner representing District 5. Bill has 
rendered long, distinguished, and dedicated 
service for his community and the State of 
Minnesota. 

First elected as a Morrison County Commis-
sioner in 1983, Bill’s list of accomplishments is 
both lengthy and varied. Under his steward-

ship, Morrison County expanded its airport, 
built a new Government Center, implemented 
a county-wide 9–1–1 system, promoted eco-
nomic development, developed the Belle Prai-
rie Park as a premier visitors destination, re-
solved a recurring flooding problem from 
Fletcher Creek, converted an abandoned rail-
way into a recreational trail, and improved 
highway safety. 

As County Commissioner, he brought to-
gether individuals with diverse and sometimes 
contentious positions through his dedication, 
hard work, and diplomacy. Admired by his fel-
low Commissioners, department heads, and 
county employees, I know that Bill will be 
sorely missed. 

I wish Bill and his lovely wife Barb well as 
they move onto other life pursuits. Because of 
the many contributions he made to his com-
munity, Bill deserves to hang out his ‘‘Gone 
Fishing’’ sign. 

I am proud and honored to share with my 
colleagues this well-deserved tribute to Bill 
Block, who has given so much of himself to 
enrich the lives of others and to serve his 
community. 

f 

RECOGNIZING PATRICIA BASS 

HON. CHAKA FATTAH 
OF PENNSYLVANIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Wednesday, December 6, 2006 

Mr. FATTAH. Mr. Speaker, I rise to honor 
Patricia Bass, one of Philadelphia’s and the 
Nation’s leaders in our collective efforts to pro-
vide high quality, accessible care and treat-
ment to people living with HIV/AIDS. 

Ms. Bass played a central role in building 
Philadelphia’s response to HIV/AIDS as the 
co-director of the AIDS Activities Coordinating 
Office. Today, I rise to salute Ms. Bass’s ten-
ure as Chair of the Communities Advocating 
Emergency AIDS Relief Coalition. CAEAR Co-
alition is a leading voice for the treatment and 
care needs of people living with HIV/AIDS. 
Ms. Bass has served as Chair of CAEAR Coa-
lition for 6 years, leading the organization in its 
annual efforts to secure increased appropria-
tions for the Ryan White CARE Act. She has 
also guided CAEAR Coalition’s collaborative 
and evidence-based efforts over the past 3 
years to reauthorize a strengthened Ryan 
White CARE Act that responds effectively to 
the needs of people living with HIV/AIDS in 
the United States. Consistently mobilizing its 
members across the county to advocate with 
their elected officials on behalf of the care and 
treatment needs of people living with HIV/ 
AIDS, CAEAR Coalition epitomizes the impor-
tant role that our constituents play in helping 
us to understand the needs of those in the 
communities we represent. 

Ms. Bass’s experiences and perspective as 
a nurse and African American woman who 
has worked on the frontlines of the epidemic 
inform her understanding of HIV/AIDS and its 
impact on communities of color, and her voice 
has been critically important in policymaking 
discussions and dialogue with Congressional 
leaders and staff. 

I know that when the Ryan White CARE Act 
is reauthorized, the provisions in the final law 
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